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Preface 
● The Joint Utilities presented on October 13, 2021 a "Smart Inverter Working Group Update".  This 

presentation can be downloaded on the DPS ITWG website (or the ITWG Industry files). 
● It is Industry's current understanding that all inverters applied for starting July 1, 2021, must be 

IEEE SB complaint 
● Additionally, once any SB compliant inverter is installed, it must have the correct unattended, bulk 

and SI settings, as outlined in the JU presentation. 
● The questions herein seek clarification on implications regarding the points above. 

Industry Questions 
 

1. What is our current understanding of the process for inputting the settings into each inverter?  
(For example: Logging into each inverter firmware interface and modifying each setpoint one by 
one?  Upload a master CSV file?  Etc.) 
 

2. As part of the inverter/site commissioning process, how will each utility verify that the proper 
settings are inputted?  Will the verification procedure differ based on inverter and/or aggregate 
system size?  (For example: Screenshot?  In-person/remote verification?  Etc.) 
 

a. How does the verification procedure differ for micro-inverters? Is the developer required 
to verify settings for all microinverters on-site? 
 

3. It is our understanding in previous discussions that ALL inverters applied for after the 
implementation date, regardless of size, must be IEEE 1547-2018 compliant.  Please confirm. 
(For example, will residential inverters not be required to have the stated setpoints?) 

 
 
 

https://www3.dps.ny.gov/W/PSCWeb.nsf/All/DEF2BF0A236B946F85257F71006AC98E?OpenDocument
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/16L_dCwy82EBOllotrawW8_QktycPBlw6/edit#slide=id.p1
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